East Arapahoe Metropolitan District
Minutes for Tuesday, May 9, 2017

Call to Order/Attendance:
Treasurer Bill Bentley, Secretary Wayne King and members at large Clint Dawes and Dale Carlson were in attendance and constituted a quorum and the meeting was called to order.
Minute summary from 3/14/17 Meeting: on website
Treasurer’s Report: 
Bentley indicated a balance of approximately $18K and summarized key sources of income and expenditure – Income being from taxes and expenses primary related to landscaping and upkeep of fences, trees and park.   Tax revenue continues to come in unpredictably throughout year, but a sizeable amount is expected in late June.
Landscaping Report:
Bentley and King will serve as grounds supervisors for the year and will be meeting with JBK representative on Friday to discuss the focus for the year and process for authorizing repairs etc.  Any concerns or suggestions should be routed through them to ensure contact with JBK is orderly.
Old Business:
· Landscaping improvements:
· Continued discussion regarding creating a road edge along park, 6’ of gravel or rock with split rail fence with openings – more discussion to occur at future meetings and with JBK.
· Entrance lighting – Further discussion regarding the desire for larger lights at the entrances versus the one installed at the South Entrance last fall.  Clint Dawes will continue to research availability and cost options.  Consensus was existing light is ok, but prefer something larger (both in height and overall mass) if it can be found for a reasonable cost.  If suitable alternative is found, existing lights will be repurposed to the park.  
New Business: - 
· Fencing:
· Beth Giles and Dale Carlson will walk the trails in the next month or so and mark posts and rails that need to be repaired/replaced.  Homeowner’s will be notified by mail regarding those that are their responsibility and will have time to repair on their own.  In August, a contractor will begin replacing all marked posts and bill the EAMD and homeowners for their respective repairs.
Meeting Adjourned
Next EAMD Meeting – September 12, 2017 - 7pm, Grandview High School, Room L200

Addendum – Meeting with Bill Bentley, Wayne King, Mike Nelson (City of Centennial) and Mike and ??? (help me Bill) from JBK:
The above parties meet on May 12th, 2:30 pm in the park to discuss several items. 
1. Mr. Nelson indicated they had earmarked a portion of the annual allotment of road base/edge for our neighborhood and would be willing to not only come through and add to the edge of the roads wherever a drop of existed, and no homeowner sod or rock material existed.  Additionally, he agreed to utilize some portion of the road base to provide a buffer strip approximately 3’ wide along the North Edge of the park if we would move any irrigation lines and heads and create an edge of some sort first.  JBK agreed to mark out the heads and lines, and then Bill and Wayne will work with them on a move plan.  Timing for the actual road base will be August or September, giving us adequate time to prepare the area.  (Mr. Nelson left after this part of the meeting)  Further discussion of this item needs to occur with the full board, to agree on the master plan and to authorize expenditure on fencing and edging material.  King will put together a proposal for consideration.
2. [bookmark: _GoBack]The remaining time was spent discussing the plan for the irrigation system this summer.  Bill and Wayne let JBK know they wanted to be apprised ahead of time of any pending repair in excess of $500 and that our desire was to minimize spending on the system until a more planning and discussion regaring repair versus replace has occurred.  In the meantime, the desire to control the spend was relayed.
3. Water conservations was also discussed, both in terms of reducing the watering times, but also adding rain shut offs.  JBK agreed to do the latter on the cheap as they had some manufacturer promotion kits that they could utilize.  These should be installed soon.
4. Irrigation at the entrances were discussed and JBK was informed that portions of the entrances don’t seem to be irrigating.  They agreed to do a full assessment in the next couple of weeks - as the system is turned on and tuned.
5. Entrance lighting was discussed, but JBK indicated they don’t have anything to do with the wiring.  As such, King agreed to continue address the broken low voltage lighting, especially at the South entrance.  The feed into the median is dead, and a couple lights on the North side have been damaged (by mowing, and JBK was asked to be careful)
6. Finally, it was agreed that contact between JBK and the neighborhood would be limited to King and/or Bentley (Grounds Co-Supervisors) to ensure effective communication.
